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controls, quality of audit programs and workpapers, adherence to the code of ethics and charter, 
continuing education and achievement of the department’s key performance metrics. One of the 
core principles of the internal audit profession is the organizational independence of the internal 
audit activity. This includes access to senior management and the board as well as awareness of 
any threats to independence at the engagement level. Ms. Skaggs confirmed the department’s 
independence at both the organizational and engagement levels.  
 
Ms. Skaggs reported on the findings of the audits on Active Directory and NCAA Financial Aid 
Compliance. The audit of the Active Directory domain services in effect over the domains audited 
are well designed and configured to support the University’s enterprise-wide computer services. 
Several actions were recommended to better align operational controls with internal standards in 
the areas of disaster recovery testing, domain monitoring, and auditing of privileged accounts.  The 
audit of NCAA financial aid compliance identified reportable conditions that are not likely to cause 
significant errors, omissions, fraud or other adversities. Recommended corrective actions were 
suggested for reduction, cancellation and renewal letters, and financial aid agreements. 

 
Ms. Skaggs reported that of the 41 open audit issues tracked during this report cycle, 18 are 
complete, 14 are in progress, four are planned, and five have pending action plans. She noted that 
the Board Governance Audit was presented in June and the five actions plans are pending full 
board discussion and consensus. However, in the interim the Executive Secretary to the Board of 
Visitors has already implemented the necessary actions related to closed session meeting activities, 
presence of counsel at open and closed meetings, and the Board of Visitors budget. 

 
At the conclusion of her report, Ms. Skaggs provided an update on the status of current active audit 
projects. 
 
Motion for Closed Session – Mr. Corn moved that the meeting be recessed, and as permitted by 
Virginia code Sections 2.2-3711 (A) (1) and 2.2-3705.2, and reconvene in closed session for the 
purpose of discussing evaluating the performance of specific departments of the University where 
that evaluation necessarily involves discussion of the performance of specific individuals, and to 
receive information that describes the design, function, operation, or access control features of any 
security system, whether manual or automated, which is used to control access to or use of any 
automated data processing or telecommunications system.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 
Decker.  The motion passed by roll-call vote (Bradley, Corn, Decker, Dickseski). 
 
In addition to the Board members present, Greg DuBois, Amanda Skaggs, Earl Nance, Jay Wright 
and Doug Streit were present during closed session. 
 
Reconvene in Open Session and FOIA Certification – The Committee reconvened in open session 
and approved the Freedom of Information Act Certification by roll-call vote (Bradley, Corn, 
Decker, Dickseski). 
 

 
The meeting adjourned at 11:43 a.m. 
 
 



 
 
 


